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Townsend, Erle

From: Arthur Urquhart <butchurq@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 5, 2024 2:27 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Good morning.   

I strongly oppose any kind of law that would force me and the rest of Maine residents to buy/own an EV. EVs are way to 

expensive and to unreliable for Maine and it's seinor population. 

 Requiring the people of Maine to buy an EV  with which they likely will have to support their family with, is reckless at 

best. Strong arming the people of Maine to buy in to your crazy, be like somebody else idea is not what Mainers need. 

 My wife and I are retired and  living on our SS, how are we suppose to be able to afford to buy an EV ? We have to use 

our savings to buy heating oil. I won't even be able to afford a well used gas powered vehical.  

I have lived in Maine since 1965, and have always had the right to buy what ever vehical my family and I wanted or 

needed. I want to keep that right, as well as the other rights you people are trying to take away from me. 

Maine does not need some crazy California law that requires people to buy vehicals against their will.. 

Thank you for your time 

 

Arthur (Butch)Urquhart 

Brewer, Me. 


